
Cemetery Board Meeting 

July 6, 2023 

5:00P.M. 

City Library Meeting Room, per notice in the Valentine Midland Newspaper. 

Call Meeting to Order at 5:10 P.M. Roll Call taken, Brown, Cardinal, Rhodes and Snell present, Joseph 

Absent. 

Minutes from the July 6, 2023 were read and approved by Brown, seconded by Cardinal with Rhodes and 

Sne ll being in favor. Joseph absent. 

Payables consisted of the Invoices from Sunsh ine Green House, paid by Snell and submitted to the City 

for payment with Brown, Rhodes, Cardinal all approving. 

Old Business consisted of Memorial Day flower removal comments. VFW Auxiliary will do the removal in 

the future and sell as a fund raiser. One call was had with concern of an item being removed and further 

discussion was had on the matter. Another request was made to check on a stone that had a chip on the 

corner and seemed to have sunk on one side. A call wi ll be made to Kerry Hoffman to check on. 

A request was had to also have around the Columbarium mowed and Neil Wescott was to check on. 

Comments from the public have been ve ry good as to the present condition of the cemetery and how 
well it had been mowed and cared for prior to Memorial Day. 

Discussion was had over raising a building at the Cemetery. Concern was had over the price, discussion 

was had for specs on a pole build ing. 

New Business: Wreaths Across America had made contact and wanted to know if the Board would 

consider the continuation of the program. And all agreed to continue with Wreaths Across America . 

Discussion was had about making a Brochure and Map for the Columbarium. All present were in 

approval and the decision was made to pursue. 

With there being no further business, Meeting adjourned at 5:50P.M. 


